
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

January 9, 2023 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Special Council Meeting held on 
January 9, 2023: 

• Council received a report from the Treasurer regarding the 2023 Capital Budget. 
o Clarification will be provided on the wording contained within the Fire 2023 

Capital Budget Summary with regard to the communication tower 
upgrades. 

o The Public Works Department will proceed with an RFP regarding the 
replacement of two tandem trucks. 

o Council approved the Capital Projects in principle with the exception of the 
Arena Project that were presented within the January 9, 2023 Special 
Council meeting. 

The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on January 
9, 2023: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday, 
December 19, 2022. 

• MP, Alex Ruff appeared before Council to take part in discussions surrounding 
priorities and future partnership discussions for the Municipality of Northern 
Bruce Peninsula.  

• Council received a report from the Committee and Licensing Coordinator 
regarding proposed amendments to By-law 2021-84, Short-term 
Accommodations. 

o The report has been placed on NBP Let’s Talk for a period of 30 days for 
public comment. 

• Council directed staff to submit a position of no objection to Bruce County 
Planning regarding a severance for 7238 and 7224 Highway 6. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the 
Municipal Accommodation Tax. 

• Council received several correspondence items as information. 



• Councillor Golden stated that there is a February 6, 2023, deadline to provide 
public comments regarding Transport Canada regulations in Big Tub Harbour. 

o Chief Administrative Officer, Peggy Van Mierlo-West, noted that a report 
will be included on the agenda for the January 16, 2023 Special Council 
meeting. 

• Council approved two by-laws: Interim Tax Levy By-law and a Confirmatory By-
law.  
 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 
please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more information, 
please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca  

http://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/
mailto:clerk@northernbruce.ca
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